Town of Ledyard Highlands W.W.T.F. Plant Supervisor's Report

Meeting Date: September 24, 2024

The goal of the plant staff is to efficiently collect and treat the wastewater and to produce the best quality effluent possible while maintaining the equipment and protecting the Town's assets.

- Weston and Sampson submitted engineering costs for sewer extension on Colby/Fairway Drive (\$108,000) and Route 117 (\$137,500).
- Waiting for Gerber Construction to submit cost to extend 6-inch sewer force main from Ledyard High School to Pennywise in the Highlands.
- All corrections have been made to comply with DEEP inspector's July report.
- Completed the relocation of the Influent sampling station at 82 Town Farm Road.
- Repaired check valve on plant water system. This is a temporary fix, and we will have to replace that valve some time down the road.
- All the level transmitters we replaced are working well.
- Video taped a segment of the sewer collection system last week. Identified pipes with cracks in the clay pipe that will contribute to infiltration.
- Serge Agudow, (G.A. Fleet) our colleague in the industry, and friend passed away last month. Serge will be deeply missed by his family and all who knew him and worked with him.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen W. Banks